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Re: Southern California Hospital at Culver City – Response to Notice of Incomplete 
Related to Off-Site Parking Agreements 

Dear Mr. Sobin, 

We are writing regarding the Emergency Department Application for the Southern California Hospital at 
Culver City ("Hospital"), located in the City of Culver City ("City").  

The City's Project Review Committee comments from July 22, 2021 include the following note from the 
Planning Division: "Please provide copies of off-site parking agreements for reference." The Hospital 
currently has three locations where it uses long-term off-site parking pursuant to covenant agreements.  

Exhibit 1: Feb. 7, 2014 "Omnibus Amendment to Parking Easement Agreements" 
 This agreement among three different parties grants spaces to the Hospital on two different 

properties 
o Section 3.2: Hospital is granted 117 spaces (80 on the 4th floor and 37 in the physician's 

lot) at the Medical Office Building located at 3831 Hughes Avenue, Los Angeles, CA.  
o Section 2.3: Hospital is granted 14 spaces at the Dunn Apartments located at 3828-3842 

Dunn Drive, Los Angeles, CA.  

Exhibit 2: Feb. 7, 2014 "Church Parking Easement Agreement" 
 Section 3: Church grants Hospital 75 spaces from 6:30 a.m. to 6:30 p.m., Monday-Friday, at 

3768, 3767, and 3771 Delmas Terrace, Los Angeles, CA.  

Exhibit 3: May 20, 2021 "Parking Covenant Agreement" 
 Section 1: Church grants Hospital 46 spaces (46 of the same 75 spaces granted in Exhibit 2 

above) from 6:30 p.m. to 6:30 a.m., Sunday-Friday, at 3768 Delmas Terrace, Los Angeles, CA.  
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The total number of spaces that the Hospital has at its disposal at the three sites is therefore 206 spaces 
(117+14+75).  

However, because not all of those spaces are available at all times, the Hospital is working with Fehr 
and Peers to prepare a comprehensive audit of the spaces currently available to the Hospital on-site and 
off-site (with tables providing details of any shortfalls during any periods of the day/week), as well as 
spaces that can potentially be added to the Hospital's totals, through the submittal of an Administrative 
Use Permit for 1) additional off-site spaces through long-term agreements, and/or 2) approval of 
valet/tandem spaces. Fehr and Peers will be working to finalize its report concurrent with the City's 
processing of the ED Application. As such, we would request that the City include the Hospital's full 
compliance with all City parking requirements as a condition of approval of the Hospital's entitlements, 
rather than holding up the processing of the ED Application.  

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you would like to discuss any of these off-site agreements in 
further detail.  

Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
 
SEENA MAX SAMIMI for 
Jeffer Mangels Butler & Mitchell LLP 

cc:  Farrell Johnson 
Frank Saidara 
Garrison De Lee 
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EXHIBIT 3 






















